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Annual Membership for 2011
29/09/2011

East
40
132
0
8
172

North
19
82
1
0
101

West
33
64
0
4
97


Northern Ireland
8
32
1
1
40

Scotland
20
73
1
1
93

Wales
7
33
0
0
40

Total
127
416
3
14
543
Membership totals include new, renewed, associate and honorary memberships. 
Honorary Members are included in the subtotals for renewed members. 
Associate Members are included in the subtotals for new or renewed members.

Secretary Report 
I took over this role in January this year.

As secretary I have been responsible for providing:

· Regular Bulletins to Agile members 

· Response to emails sent to Agile

· Representing Agile in National Intermediate care group 

· Agile representation to National Psychological Society   

· Ensuring reports, agendas and minutes are available at all National executive meetings including AGMs

The role is very rewarding and encourages you to meet the deadlines and ensure excellent communication. I look forward to keeping all within Agile updated and informed as and when required.

Thank you

Stephen Wood

Research Officer’s Report 
1. Provided articles of interest for Winter 2010 and Summer 2011 editions of AGILITY.
2. Attended and spoke at ARC Conference in Manchester, February 2011, on behalf of AGILE.
3. Attended November 2010 and March 2011 NEC meetings in London.
4. Attended committee meeting for North Region in Newcastle in May 2011. 

As I am standing down from this post at the AGM, I would like to thank all on the committee and members of AGILE for their support over the last 4 years and say how much I have enjoyed being on the National Executive Committee. I will stay on the North Regional Committee for a while longer. 

Vivien Astbury

Research Officer 
JOURNAL EDITOR REPORT
So far this year, we have produced 2 sets of CDs – one as supplement to be sold at conference and a re-run of the exercise manual, this time fully complete and with the latest PIRPAG exercises included. Produced the Spring edition of AGILITY and the Winter edition is currently under construction, with expected contents to include conference feedback, chairperson’s impact report, an article review from the North region, feedback from the BGS conference and publication of the winning AGILITY competition entry. The competition was launched this year and needs lots of promotion and advertising if it is to become an annual event.

There has been no information passed on or meetings attended in regard to the HPPF. A new journal editor is needed for next year – please speak to me about the role if interested.

Thanks

Carrie-Ann Wood

iCSP Officer report 
Interactive CSP has been re-launched and upgraded with the new CSP website. Initially, the new site was a bit slow and several glitches were identified but it now seems to be settling down. I received training in how to moderate the new system in March of this year, where I met and welcomed a new moderator for the Older People Network, Michael Arecco.  There are plenty of opportunities for more moderators for the Older People network – it is a straightforward role, and free training will be given by the CSP. If interested please e-mail me to discuss vjohnston2@nhs.net.

AGILE are also waiting to participate in the next phase of the CSP website upgrade, where we will develop a new website for AGILE (we have been waiting for this for about 2 years now!). The plan is to have an interactive website for AGILE, linked in with iCSP. There will be AGILE members’ only content and freely available information. Janet, Julie and I are just waiting for our training date for this. If any other AGILE Committee members would like to be involved, please let either me or Janet know asap.

Thank you to everyone who actively uses the Older People Network on iCSP – your contributions are most welcome!

Vicky Johnston

Education Officer report 
Regional study days “Motivate Me” with Bob Laventure have been happening throughout the year.

West had their day on 17/09/11 with 17 in attendance and course itself went very well.

East region day is on 15/10/11.

NI to be arranged for early 2012.

I have not yet had feedback from other regions about attendance at each course so cannot confirm if over or under subscribed.

I do not as yet have any dates for Dementia in 2012.

After conference I will make further contact to source this for next year.

Ursula Martindale

Regional reports

East Regional Report 

Regional Committee:
Tina Edwards

Chair

Louise Briggs

Regional Representative

Sarah Teague

Regional Representative

Pam Couchman

Treasurer
Tracy Palmer 

Membership Secretary

Claire Betts

Secretary

Ursula Martindale
Member

Roanna Braganza
Member

Vicky Johnston

Link member 

Bryony Phillips

Link member 

Tanya Brown-Griffith
Link member 

Membership numbers:  169
Events:

AGILE East held an additional Cognitive Behavioural Therapy & Falls study day on Saturday 9th April at St Georges Hospital, London. The course was once again popular with over 25 people attending. We also organised a local AGILE East one day study course on Balance Dysfunction in Older People led by Andrew Clements on Saturday 25th June at Charing Cross Hospital, London. We have confirmed the date for the National Study Day “Motivate me” for the 15th October to be held at Charing Cross Hospital, London.  

Regional Accounts:

Current balance stands at Deposit Account: £ 3524.17 and Current account £1075.26. 

Louise Briggs 

North Regional Report
Regional Committee:

Lynn Sutcliffe, 


 Chair & Regional Representative

Physiotherapy Department,

West Cumberland Hospital,

Whitehaven, 

Cumbria, 

CA26 3XY.

Tel. No. 01946 693181 Ext. 4089

Lynn.sutcliffe@cumbria.nhs.uk
Vivien Astbury - Manchester
Alternate Regional Representative
Vacant Post



Treasurer – Lynn currently acting
Jane Cook – Newcastle

Membership Secretary & Diversity Officer

Jackie Hemsley - Northallerton
Committee Member

Gavin Snelson - Newcastle
Committee Member
The Regional Representative Post is currently up for re-election

Membership numbers:

Currently stands at 98 as of 31st August 2011.
Courses, Lectures, Workshops and Events January 2011 – December 2011
The Themed Regional Study Day for 2011, ‘Motivate Me’ was held on Saturday March 12th at the Freeman Hospital, Newcastle – upon Tyne. 
There were 17 participants. The course was well received and it was an educational and enjoyable day 
Regional Accounts:

Current Balance is £2,532.92 as of 7th August 2011. 
The region is fully funding Jane Cook to attend the Agile Conference in Belfast in return for her critiquing an article for Agility as it is the responsibility of the North Region to produce this for the Winter Agility 2011.

Lynn Sutcliffe
SCOTTISH REPORT
MEMBERSHIP AND FINANCES

Currently the membership stands at 91.

AGILE funds are sitting at £4856.70

COURSES

2 courses have taken place.

The OA Knee in January 2011 in Dunfermline. There were 30 participants plus a waiting list. The course was based on the AGILE OA Knee Exercise and OM manuals and led by two local Knee Specialist Physiotherapists: Juliet Gold and Gill Daly. 

‘Motivate Me’ in June 2011 in Crosshouse Hospital, again full with 24 participants.

Positive feedback was received from both.

3 Scottish members have received full funding including a travel component for the National AGILE conference in Belfast.

Plans for a course in South West Scotland in early 2012 are in place.

OTHER INVOLVEMENT

A mixture of Scottish committee and non committee members has taken part in various meetings/ consultations with the Scottish NHS and other groups. This includes the (Scottish) National Falls network and a member is an administrator for the web site Also there has been a representative at the Active Ageing work stream.

Fiona Macleod

WELSH REPORT 
We are currently planning the “Motivate Me” course for the 22nd October which will be in Neville Hall hospital Abergavenny. Unfortunately it had to be cancelled in June due to ill health of the speaker. Moving this course means that we are unable to have a second study day this year.

The AGM will be held on 22nd October and Mandy Tyler will be stepping down as Welsh Chair. There is only one nomination to take over the chair who will be formally elected on this date.  The membership is currently 40.

We are part funding 4 people to go to Belfast to the AGILE conference and they will be expected to write an article for AGILITY and feed back at a Welsh study day.

Current finances stand at £207.53

I was attending the all Wales falls collaborative for falls but due to recent staffing problems I am unable to attend further meetings at present.

The Agile Welsh membership now receives the newsletter from the older people’s commissioner for Wales.

Mandy Tyler
West Report

Membership Numbers: 
92 to date with an additional 3 joining from the Motivate Me Course.

West members who were not receiving e-mails, either due to not providing an address or the address being inaccurate have been contacted by post and a good response was had, with details being updated.

Motivate me course

This will have been held at St Monica’s, Bristol on 17th September 2011 and 17 are due to attend

Further courses

Further courses for the next year to be planned following the AGM.

West AGM

 West AGM will have been held at the next study day on the 17th Sept, it has been advertised that new committee members and a chair post are vacant and people have been approached but as of the date of writing this no new nominations have been made.

AGILE Conference

AGILE is part funding 1 person from the West to go to Belfast to the AGILE conference and they will be expected to write an article for AGILITY

Accounts

The current bank balance is £2 350.35. 

Vicky Paynter 

Project Officer reports

RCP Intercollegiate Stroke Working Party

Louise Briggs represents AGILE at the RCP Intercollegiate meetings four times per year.

The review and update of the RCP Stroke Working Party Guidelines began in February 2011 and has continued to date. The RCP has been working collaboratively with the NICE Stroke Rehabilitation Group regarding topic selection. The NICE guidance will be incorporated into the RCP guidance as agreed. 

 I have been in close liaison with representatives of the CSP and ACPIN to formulate questions and ensure that new evidence /novel treatments are included in the review process. A question around assessment of falls risk in people following stroke and interventions has been included for the first time. 

To date, I have critically reviewed systematic reviews, randomised and controlled trials covering self-efficacy interventions, positioning, acupuncture, walking aids, predicting falls in stroke patients and early mobilisation. Each paper is summarised in an evidence table along with the quality score from standardised checklists. 

I have been involved in the physiotherapy telephone conferences with Dr Tony Rudd (Chair) to discuss the proposed changes to the rehabilitation guidance. I have met with my ACPIN colleagues to discuss the physiotherapy specific guidance. There will be another run of papers in the coming months!

I have enjoyed the role of AGILE representative over the past year. It has required a fair amount of dedicated time reading papers but has definitely improved my confidence and competence in critiquing papers!

Louise Briggs 

National Project Officers for Parkinson’s 

This position is shared between Bhanu Ramaswamy and Fiona Lindop

Several projects are underway involving BR and FL as Parkinson’s Project Officers for AGILE and also for ACPIN. These include: 

i. The CSP will be represented by BR, and FL as deputy representative during the development of the ‘European Guidelines for physiotherapists working with Parkinson’s’. The members of the reading and writing groups have now been chosen from member countries of the participating European Region organisations of the World Confederation of Physical Therapy (ER-WCPT) as well as the original Dutch team who provided the first guidelines. Ralph Hammond and Ann Moore are co-ordinating the project for the UK through the CSP Skip project so it will be endorsed and part funded by the CSP; the initial questionnaires looking into practice by physiotherapists has been distributed to 600 randomly assigned CSP members. The first meeting took place during the WCPT week on 20th June in Amsterdam to look at the results of surveys conducted internationally, and to consider the way these will inform the new Guidelines.

ii. FL completed development of the Guidelines for, and the pilot Audit tool based on the NICE guidelines for Parkinson’s. These were distributed amongst AGILE members and FL has collated the responses to amend the final version of the tool. Registration for physiotherapists wishing to participate in the national audit began on July 1st and will close in November 2011, so you still have time to register. The audit is intended to establish:

a.  How soon people with Parkinson’s are referred for physiotherapy following diagnosis 

b.  Whether there is evidence of implementation of the recommendations for physiotherapists for the NICE Guidelines for Parkinson’s, the NSF for Long Term Conditions and the UK Quick Reference Cards.

Parkinson’s UK also intends to compare the results with those of other professional audits to establish whether standards of services are being achieved and, if not, what support might be required.

iii. FL is representing physiotherapy as a member of the newly established Clinical Advisory Panel for Parkinson’s UK; she is the only physiotherapist on this group which is a major achievement and AGILE are proud to heave her as a representative. The purpose of the panel is:

a. To provide a point of reference for the charity in determining key clinical issues

b. To ensure the organisation has clinical credibility

c. To enhance the profile and reputation of Parkinson’s UK with professional groups

d. To help shape their strategy for professional engagement and service improvement

e. To provide professional mentorship on behalf of the charity as and when required

iv. FL has been invited by, and is working with the PSP Association (Progressive Supranuclear Palsy)  to be the Lead Physiotherapist on a newly established team developing a costed care pathway and ultimately, online commissioning tool for PSP.

v. FL and BR will be reviewing a limited number of outcome measures of use by physiotherapists working with people who have Parkinson’s. This is for a supplement to the Outcome Measures Manual due to be published next year (2012).

vi. As part of the Association of Physiotherapists in Parkinson’s Europe (APPDE) BR and FL submitted thoughts on the initial consultation of a Joint Programming initiative in Neurodegeneration (JPND) that has been established by 23 European countries to address the growing societal challenge presented by neurodegeneration. This initiative states its first goal is to establish a Strategic Research Agenda to guide research activity and investment over the coming decade and spans the biomedical, healthcare and social science agendas seeking to improve the scientific understanding of neurodegenerative disorders, provide new approaches for their prevention, diagnosis and treatment, and ensure effective provision of health services and social care and support so that individuals can receive optimum care at all stages of their illness. The information submitted will be discussed at a meeting in Rome later this month. 

vii. The dissemination (putting into practice) the UK version of the Dutch Guidelines Quick Reference Cards – BR ran two successful half-day sessions in Sheffield in workshop format using a man with Parkinson’s to model and illustrate use of the QRC. She hopes to mirror this event in the other AGILE regions after liaison with the Education Officer. To start in Wales early next year. 

Bhanu Ramaswamy and Fiona Lindop 

National Project Officer for various projects undertaken for AGILE 

Bhanu Ramaswamy 

1. IPTOP – the IPTOP Committee was extremely busy this year in the run up to the extremely successful WCPT Congress this June in Amsterdam. Not only was there a stand to man, but the committee also led a lunchtime workshop during a pre-WCPT ‘Older People’ Study Day session on 20th June 2011), hosted a Network meeting and held our General Meeting during the Congress period. Stephen Wood should have been voted in as the new UK representative; however, due to unforseen circumstances has deferred the position for this year. You should receive your next IPTOP Newsletter in the coming month, so you can have your fill of information about WCPT then. 

2. National Coalition for Active Ageing – we have had two meeting this year – March and September (the National Exec Committee have notes from the meeting).Through this link, I represented AGILE (and the CSP) on a short working project to develop new Qualifications and Credit Framework (QCF units / quals) to support the delivery of seated physical activity in adult social care. It is hoped the work will be completed by January 2012, and the subgroup from the NEC who will act in an advisory capacity will include Vivien Astbury, Janet Thomas and Vicky Johnston. The main issue we are dealing with as Stakeholders of the NCAA is the legacy from the Olympics due to be hosted in 2012, and how physical activity programmes can be developed and sustained throughout the communities in the UK; most importantly is the inclusive nature of older adults. The NCAA are currently writing a Framework that might be used by provider services and by commissioners to provide detail of potential programmes, environments, partnerships and the such like that can be used to set up community programmes for older adults.
3. The Physiopedia project was completed in time for WCPT Congress. I presented a poster about the AGILE Physiopedia project on 21st June in Amsterdam. Visit the site at http://www.physio-pedia.com/  

4. Amputee Exercises for Exercise Manual. The Supplement from BACPAR / PIRPAG representative, Amy Jones, is now completed and was published on CD for AGILE members distributed with the last copy of AGILITY. 

Bhanu Ramaswamy 
RCP Falls and Silver book 
1. RCP Falls and Bone Health Audit

The RCP Falls and Bone Health Audit was completed in 2010 and the report ‘’Falling Standards, Broken Promises’ published in April this year. The report showed a minimal improvement on previous audits but generally unacceptable variation in the quality of falls and fracture services and a major gap between what organisations report in terms of commissioning, protocol and structure and what the clinical audit (from reviewing case-notes) reveals in terms of actual care provided. The report highlights many areas for improvement such as promoting fracture liaison services and ensuring patients with non-hip fractures are assessed and treated for osteoporosis / fracture risk.

(see full report at : Book’http://www.rcplondon.ac.uk/sites/default/files/national_report.pdf) 

The RCP audit has a large multi-disciplinary multi-agency steering group which includes the CSP (Agile).  Future audits from this group will be smaller defined projects.  Current projects are:

· An inpatient falls audit (including bedside audit, notes audit, staff questions and organisational survey). The final audit tool should be complete and ready for national audit by early next year (led by Frances Healey at the NPSA). 

· Questionnaires exploring older people’s experiences of falls prevention exercises / services in the community (led by Jackie Riglin, Physiotherapist and special advisor to the RCP) 

2. Quality standards for the care of older people with urgent and emergency care needs or the ‘Silver Book’. This will be a guide on care standards for older people over the first 24 hours of an urgent care episode, wherever they present, for commissioners and clinicians.  It focuses on the complex needs of older people with co-morbidities. The ‘Silver Book’ will produce a set of robust and auditable standards in late September with a fuller report to follow in October giving examples and evidence of good practice. The College of Emergency Medicine is leading on this project with a steering group of wide representation including CSP (Agile, COT, Mental health, Social Services, Age UK etc). From the physiotherapy perspective, many thanks to Gill Agar, Judy Hockley and her team at Sheffield, Ralph Hammond and Natalie Beswetherick from CSP and Janet Thomas for all their helpful contributions.

Rachel King

Older People Specialist Forum (OPSF) report 

The OPSF has been meeting quarterly since 2004, and was originally set up as a specialist reference group of national experts to inform policy and practice. Over the last 12-18 months, due to various reasons including changes within the Department of Health, the OPSF has diminished in attendance and focus. As current Chair of the group, I took the decision to disband the OPSF at our last meeting this week as it seems to have come to the end of its useful purpose and lifespan.

A positive outcome of AGILE’s involvement with OPSF over the last few years is the range of contacts, professions and links we have built with other organisations, especially the BGS. This year, through OPSF, I have been involved with the BGS Care Homes project (my involvement in this will continue), National Pilot audit of Intermediate Care – building this into a proposal for HQUIP funding, and the National Outcomes Framework within the Department of Health.

There is another group, Professions Concerned with Older People (PCOP), which has been developed. PCOP seems to be gaining impetus and focus, and overtaking the role of the OPSF. AGILE have been invited to join this group, and would appreciate a willing volunteer to undertake this project; please contact Janet Thomas if you are interested!

Vicky Johnston

September 2011
Project Officer reports - Move for Health and Active Ageing/Go for Gold events

I represent AGILE on 2 projects relating to physical activity

1. Move for Health: I am Move for Health Champion for AGILE and also represent on the CSP’s Move for Health project reference group. There hasn’t been a reference group meeting this year. I continue to encourage the CSP’s MfH team to provide a focus on activities relating to older people.
2. Active Ageing and go for Gold: I have represented AGILE on the steering group for this initiative. Bob Laventure will provide further details on this exciting programme of activities planned for 2012 at our AGILE conference in Belfast Oct 2011. Resources will be produced to support 2012 Active Ageing events, and links to these will be distributed to AGILE members. I would urge all members to become involved with local events next year!
Vicky Johnston
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NEC membership – Who’s Who?





President		Bob Laventure

Chair			Janet Thomas

Vice Chair		Lynn Sutcliffe

Secretary		Stephen Wood

Membership Secretary	Julie George 

Treasurer		Molly Mallari

Journal Editor		Carrie Wood

Research Officer	Vivien Astbury

Minutes Secretary 	Sorcha McGaughey

iCSP Officer		Vicky Johnston

PRO			Jo Hurford

























NEC membership – Who’s Who?





East Region Rep		Lou Briggs

North Region Rep		Lynn Sutcliffe

Northern Ireland Region Rep	Gail McMillan

Scotland Region Rep		Fiona MacLeod

Wales Region Rep		Mandy Tyler

West Region Rep		Vicky Paynter









Project officers:

Falls and Acute Care: Rachel King

PD: Fiona Lindop

Active Ageing: Bhanu Ramaswamy





















Education



Nationally organised

6 study days ‘Motivate me’

Massage for Older Person

CBT and Falls study day

Conference



Regionally organised

Balance

OA knee

Shoulder update

Delirium

Vestibular Rehabilitation



13 study days arranged around the country





Publications



Regular publications

Agility x 2 per year

AGILE Bulletins

3 AGILE Newsletters



Exercise supplement

Amputee exercises in association with PIRPAG



OM supplement

QOL launched yesterday



Older Persons booklet

As pdf to all Universities





Survey – Why did you join?







%age	Awareness of rehabilitation with older people	Awareness of policies and initiatives	For the AGILE run  local and national study days	To be able to network with other Physios	To receive AGILITY and the AGILE newsletter	 Exercise and Outcome Measures manuals	As part of my KSF / PDP requirements	AGILE discount on courses	Part of my job description	AGILE discount on publications	Part of my departments group membership	95.918367346938751	58.503401360544196	52.380952380952387	38.095238095238102	31.972789115646229	19.047619047619026	14.965986394557868	11.564625850340136	10.884353741496552	2.7210884353741394	0.68027210884353762	

Survey – What is important







Organisational partner for World PD congress	Member of IPTOP (International group)	Involved with Stroke Working party	Multi disciplinary day at BGS conference	Representation at ARC	Involved with Parkinsons disease 	Involved with National Coalition for Active Ageing	Involved in RCP Falls audit	Involved with Older Persons specialist forum	Moderating iCSP Older persons pages	Publish AGILE bulletin	Partner organisation for Falls Awareness Day	Publish Physiotherapy and Older People booklet	Publish AGILE newsletter	Publish AGILITY	Running AGILE conference	Publish AGILE standards of practice	Publish AGILE exercise manual supplement	Publish AGILE outcome measure supplement	Running AGILE study days / courses	31.292517006802722	31.292517006802722	37.414965986394421	40.136054421768705	40.136054421768705	45.57823129251701	51.020408163265294	52.380952380952387	56.4625850340136	57.142857142857139	58.503401360544196	61.224489795918345	63.265306122449189	65.986394557823118	70.068027210883997	75.51020408163302	79.591836734693658	80.272108843537055	82.312925170068013	84.353741496598218	Survey – Position statements



Each AGILE region will hold a minimum of 2 education events per 12 month period

AGILE will continue to publish AGILITY, and develop mechanisms for ensuring that articles are clinically relevant and up to date

AGILE will develop its new website alongside the CSP web developments 

AGILE will continue to use regular electronic mailings to inform members about national and local developments pertaining to older people





Survey – Position statements



AGILE will continue to work with other like minded organisations, ensuring that this work is publicised within Agility

AGILE will continue to publish exercise and outcome manual supplements 

AGILE will aim to communicate with members in a timely fashion, with an initial response within 5 working days to membership and other enquiries







ARC





In the current financial crisis Trusts and Health Boards have to make difficult decisions regarding spending. Many Trusts & Health Boards appear to be disproportionately weighting staff and resources in favour of other clinical specialities at the expense of services for older people. AGILE believes this to be a short-sighted policy. It is essential that older people’s services across the pathway from acute to community services are maintained to ensure seamless and safe care. Decommissioning in one part of the pathway has potential to cause knock-on effects in another part of the pathway, for example reduction of ICT beds adds pressure in the acute sector

 

This conference therefore requests the CSP to lobby the governments of all the devolved nations to reconsider any decommissioning or disproportionate cutting of NHS services for Older people. 









Other activities





Responded to several CSP / Frontline media requests

Commented on the NICE Hip fracture guidelines

Working with other stakeholders on the Care standards for older people with acute crises

Liaising with COT for their Hip replacement guidelines

Initiated a review of the COT / AGILE / ACPC Falls guidelines
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Project Officer work



RCP Falls audit

IPTOP

Older persons specialist forum

National Coalition for Active Aging

Stroke working party

Parkinson's Disease

NICE Falls guideline scoping

Fragility fractures
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CSP



Now a ‘Professional network’

New structure being decided with a Professional Network Implementation Group and PN Chairs forum

Looking towards new CSP model constitution for PNs

All Support workers and Physiotherapists must be CSP members in order to join AGILE

There may be an option for those support workers who are members of other professional bodies
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Members



529 Members

Support through your regional reps and nationally

Supported several members with the Education and Research fund – USE IT!

Continuing to use iCSP for our changing information and looking forwards to launch of new embedded AGILE micro site within the CSP website

Survey – tell us what YOU want from AGILE
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Regions



Study days and bursaries

Scotland

Community of Falls website

Liaison with CSP Scotland

Wales

All Wales Fall collaborative

Northern Ireland

NI Board

Conference!







Future developments



The ACPC are looking into a potential integration with AGILE

Currently ACPC members are voting on preferred options with a decision to be made at their AGM in November 2011

AGILE would remain unchanged, but with a Community Liaison Officer on the NEC and a Regional community officer in each region.

ACPC monies would remain ring fenced for 2 years





Into next year!
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Agile Accounts 2010

Molly Mallari







Income 

		Subscriptions



Standing orders: £728.00

Subscriptions: £15,065 (2009: £15,806)

		Conference 2010: £16,851

		Sale of publications: £2,943.00

		Capitation fees (from CSP): £1,216.00

		Bank Interest: £16.54

		Merchandise sale from conference: £558.00

		Sponsorship – conference: £1,440.00

		Donation: £0

		Dave Adams fund: £1,150.00 (including contributions from Scotland: £550.00









Expenditure 

		Officer’s expenses: £7,757.00

		Conference expenses: £15,455.00

		Publications: £5,165.00

		Regional capitation: £638.00

		Miscellaneous: £3,174.00

		Auditing Accounts: £270.00

		Regional study days expenses: £3,508.00

		CBT Regional Study day profit share  (total for 6 regions): £2,819

		Unrepresented cheques 2010: £538.63









Balance

		Balance 1st January 2010: £57,797.00

		Balance 31st December 2010: £62,107.00

		Income over expenditure: £4,310.00



    







Educational fund

		One application received for £210.00

		Available to Agile members to support attending courses or research

		See Agile website for application form and additional details













Thank you for your time!








